Utah Association of REALTORS®

State Leadership Idea Exchange 

President Rick Southwick
The Utah Association of REALTORS® will be partnering with Utah state government and local industry groups (such as the Utah Home Builders Association, the Utah League of Cities and Towns, and the Utah Association of Counties) to develop a new program: the Utah Land Academy, which will be an online, statewide training program for municipal and county officials on land-use law, smart growth principles, and municipal financial management to promote affordable homeownership in Utah. The training will model the popular “Khan Academy”— an online training platform featuring educational, interactive, and engaging videos — in order to familiarize and train land-use officials with state law and planning best practices. 

Many local municipal and county officials lack training and experience, and many municipalities lack the resources to have an attorney present at all city council meetings. Because of this, land-use laws are often ignored, poor choices in development are permitted, and precious public financial resources are wasted or mismanaged. As a direct result, taxes and fees are increased, and homeownership becomes less affordable.

With the input and assistance of professional city planners, attorneys specializing in land-use law, and other related entities, and through the receipt of the NAR Game Changer grant, the Utah Association of REALTORS® will spearhead the development of the Utah Land Academy, which will include courses in land use, zoning, planning, municipal financial management, sign ordinances, and more in order to provide land-use training to officials and promote practices supporting affordable homeownership.

